



Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc.
Saddleworth Peak Body
PO Box 100, Saddleworth SA 5413

Tuesday February 4, 2020 8:00 pm CFS Meeting Room

- Welcome:
A Nourse, K Klem, J Wurst, D Gibbs, D Williams, D Newhouse, S Morris, P Richardson, R Richardson, S Selth, S Davidson, H Webb, M Jaeschke, J Naughton, M I'Anson
Apologies: L Rosenberg
- Minutes from meeting held on December 3, 2019
No change required
Moved: D Newhouse Seconded: P Richardson CARRIED
- Business arising from minutes - Nil
- Action List – actions reviewed and updated accordingly (actions completed from previous meetings (other than the previous meeting) to be removed)
- Finance Reports tabled – current amounts in accounts, bills paid and money received

Cemetery Seats @ \$1008 quoted including delivery (not yet ordered)
Suggested by A Nourse to change to larger size 3m x 3m (2m @ \$470 ea / 3m @ \$607 ea)
Committee agreed to purchase larger sized seats and to proceed with ordering. R Richardson to purchase.

MN Crossfit – submitted flooring quote @ \$35,500 or \$42,000 including dance floor (Schutz Building, Eudunda)
Committee agreed the flooring would have to be grant funded (ie Sport and Rec) – unable to proceed at this point in time – will be considered for future plans.

S Morris donated \$418.45 from proceeds of The Hub

Shelter Shed Seating – FRRR funding of \$8500 (approx.) submitted – response due March/April

“It is recommended that the Finance Reports tabled be accepted by the Committee”
Moved: R Richardson Seconded: M I'Anson CARRIED
- Correspondence IN:
 - Craft Group letter regarding light switch, lighting and request to meet regarding lease
 - CGVC Lol Hill email regarding the necessity for council to be advised regarding any works undertaken on council-owned property – council must approve the works prior to occurring
 - CGVC Lol Hill email regarding Community Group Forum, 24th February at 6pm at Riverton Community Hall

- CGVC and Northern and Yorke NRM Board have organised a rabbit control workshop for 4th February at Nantawarra

Correspondence OUT:

Nil

- Australia Day Report
 - Believed the event went well
 - Well attended with at least 120 people
 - Positive feedback regarding the local awards (which are NOT Aust Day Citizen Awards)
 - Tin cans back to town based which is good – made \$315
 - Congratulations to Citizens Award Recipients Alan Mayfield and Peter Richardson
 - Local Awards (by Committee) went to Heather Ritter, Katie I’Anson, Ruth Schmidtke, Rosemary Schunke, Frank Reed, Rob Julian, John Tran and Barbara
 - Thank you to everyone who participated both on Saturday setting up and on Sunday

(Question asked regarding criteria and how to nominate; A Nourse responded)

- Main Street Park
 - Date required for next park meeting – agreed on Sunday February 16 at 4:00 pm – bring nibbles and drinks!
 - D Williams has offered a 4m flagpole for the park
 - Signage ideas needed, followed by where to put in the park and quotes for pricing and size
 - Received some good name suggestions for the park from various residents. Motion put forth to accept a suggestion as per below:
 - “That the Peak Body committee agree to name the main street park “Bee & Hill Park” after the previous building located at that site.”

Moved: D Williams

Seconded: M I’Anson

CARRIED

- Committees / Groups Reports
 - **Op Shop –**
Donations of goods received on market day (from as far as Whyte Yarcowie)
 - **Recreation Grounds and Workshop Group –**
Looking lovely and green after the rain
Working bee required (date to be set)
 - **Winkler Park –**
Nil to report
 - **Institute –**
Gideons Group may stop coming; as yet unconfirmed
Salt damp work to commence in March / April
 - **Garden Group –**
Nil to report
 - **Historical Society –**
Opening Sunday 9th February
Schoolhouse sale not as yet settled (still finalising some details)

- Main Business Items

Reminder Bee & Hill Park – Sunday 16th at 4pm (drinks and nibbles)

- Mower currently stored at Vater's
- Wally Bruce has volunteered to mow the lawns
- RSL Memorial to be reviewed
- Pavers
- Shed requires a working bee – potential for mural by Menzels of Kapunda
- Back section of park to be reviewed for ideas

Cemetery

- Seats
- Trees
- Crusher rock / delivery

Issues to raise with council

- Curbing in main street needs maintenance
- Trees need to be removed and replaced
- Pavers (particularly outside P Schulz business) need replacing
- Trees overhanging in some streets – need pruning

- General Business (anything anyone would like to contribute)

- Thank you to Steph Morris for the generous donation from The Hub final proceeds
- Thank you to Dave Williams for the donation of the flagpole
- (DW) Hayley Miller – catering for Joy's funeral was excellent as was her customer service
- (KK) Bingo this Sunday (9th Feb) at 2pm
- (DG) Museum is open from 2pm and a committee meeting occurring same day
- (JW) Comment received as to how lovely the oval and cabin is; the area is cool and green
- (RR) Lions Club moving premises to the Uniting Church Hall
- (HW) Christmas Party obviously cancelled due to heat (suggestion to have two dates (Plan A and Plan B) and have earlier in the month to avoid heat
- (DN) Christmas service held by Lutheran Church at the Bee & Hill Park went really well with good attendance

Any agenda items for next meeting to R Richardson or A Nourse

- Next Meeting Date - March 3, 2020 at 8:00pm
- Meeting Closed (record time) – 9:05 pm

ACTION LIST

(from previous minutes of meeting)

These will remain on the action list until completed

INITIAL DATE	ACTION REQUIRED	RESPONSIBLE PERSON	STATUS	COMMENT
01/10/2019	Town walk signage replacement project	Dave W	In progress	Review / discuss best options in New Year
01/10/2019	Flyer / poster / newsletter piece for suggestions of names for main street park	Rosie	Completed	Names to be reviewed in this meeting
01/10/2019	Signage for roads relating to horse items (Whip / Spur etc)		In progress New Year	
01/10/2019	Small storage shed to be tidied and painted			Working bee / date required
01/10/2019	Photos for the shelter shed / write-up of site history	Dave G	In progress need funding	
01/10/2019	Pavers from SPS – to be removed from school prior to holidays commencing	Rosie and Peter	completed	
01/10/2019	Cemetery shelter shed – work to be completed. Contact council for crusher rock delivery.	Rosie	In progress New Year	Working bee date required
04/02/20	Cemetery Seating 3m x 3m		Purchase	
01/10/2019	Welcome packs	Julianne	In progress	
01/10/2019	Ask people to be involved with CFS as volunteer (drivers / radio operators needed)	ALL	Ongoing	
5/11/19	Main Street Shelter Shed seating – applied for FRRR funding	Rosie	Waiting for outcome (March/April)	
5/11/19	Fire Plan information	Dave Williams Rosie	Completed	For newsletter.
4/2/20	Electrician to fix light switch in Pavilion for Craft Group	Adrian	In progress	

4/2/20	Arrange meeting with Craft Group delegate/s and Committee delegate/s to discuss lease and anything else	Jeannine / Rosie	In progress (5 th March TBC)	
4/2/20	Delegates to attend Community Group Forum	Rosie / Peter / Adrian	24 th February at 6pm	
4/2/20	New name of main street park to be announced in newsletter and on blackboard	Rosie / Jeannine		
4/2/20	Park meeting required to discuss next projects (see agenda below)	ALL	16 th February	
4/2/20	Christmas Party 2020 – date (2) and have earlier in month	ALL	Discuss in September / October	
4/2/20	Install flagpole at park	ALL		

Project Meeting at the Park
Sunday, 16th February at 4:00 pm

Discussion points:

- Flagpole – where to place
- Signage for name of park – size / where
- History of name of park?
- Signage for pioneers? (previous suggestion)
- Rear section of park – what to do with this?
- Shed – working bee / mural
- Seats?
- Pavers from the school – where to put
- RSL memorial design
- Any other ideas / thoughts / suggestions